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Present
· Gail Dixon (ASLI)

· Jayne Oakes (Interpreters for deafblind people)
· Jean Gough (AVSTTR)

· Phil Rees (ALS)
· Sarah Banks (VLP)

In attendance

· Dan Sumners (NRCPD) 
· Kate Price (NRCPD)

· Alan Peacock (NRCPD)

Apologies
· ANP

Minutes of 8 February 2016 meeting and matters arising
1. The notes of the 8 February 2016 meeting had been approved by email.
2. All members of the forum agreed that a new CPD policy and model was not necessary, as the current system is generally understood and accepted by registrants.  The forum suggested that NRCPD consider removing the structured/unstructured requirement but retaining the 24 hours of activity requirement. Registrants should still however be expected to undertake a mix of CPD activities. NRCPD will consider this suggestion. 
3. An amendment to the CPD handbook about formal meetings of communication professionals would be highlighted in the newsletter.

4. A quality mark for agencies was discussed and the next stage would be to set up a working group to draft standards and discuss costs etc.  AVSTTR, ASLI and VLP would like to be involved in the working group.
NRCPD Staff
5. Alan Peacock had been appointed as interim Director and Registrar of NRCPD.  Alan will be responsible for leading and representing NRCPD on a day to day basis, including strategy development and business planning. He will also be working to achieve the transition of NRCPD to independence as a regulatory body.
6. Dan Sumners last day at Signature/NRCPD would be 28 July 2016 as the role of Senior Policy Manager was being made redundant.

7. Jim Edwards stepped down as CEO of Signature and NRCPD in May 2016.

8. Kate Price remains in post as Registration Service Manager.  Kate will be on maternity leave from 1 September 2016. Maternity cover was TBC.

Separation of NRCPD and Signature
9. An announcement was made in May confirming that Signature and NRCPD would separate as part of NRCPD’s transition to an independent regulator.  More information about these governance changes will be announced when available.
Social Media Policy 
10. GD informed the group that some ASLI members were concerned about the way social media is used by some registrants, particularly about the posting of details and comments about assignments. ALSI members feel that NRCPD should publish some guidance for registrants about the use of social media

11. Although NRCPD understands the concern, and has been notified of concerns about some registrants and their use of social media, the Code of Conduct covers matters such as communication and confidentiality and would not normally include specific examples such as use of social media.

12. NRCPD suggested that the professional associations could provide the guidance for registrants, and the group felt it would be preferable to have one document applicable to all of the registered professions.

13. NRCPD undertook to research whether other regulators publish guidance for registrants on the use of social media and update the group at the next meeting.

TSLI Consultation 
14. KP updated the group on the TSLI consultation that took place in December 2015 – January 2016.
15. Feedback from the consultation was used to make recommendations for improvements within the current policy.  The recommendations were approved by the Board at its meeting in March.

16. KP had started an implementation plan for the changes and a timeline is to be confirmed.

Complaints 
17. GD suggested that the published information on investigated and upheld complaints could be improved.  More information about how the registrant breached the Code and more details about the action taken by NRCPD would be beneficial to registrants. GD advised that NRPSI has a good model in place.

18. AP and KP will discuss how NRCPD can improve published information about complaints, including annual statistics and details about individual upheld complaints.
TSLI Supervisors
19. GD advised that there was some concern that the qualifications and experience of TSLI supervisors was not verified by NRCPD.  KP advised the group that the requirements are very clear to RSLI who apply for this role and that all supervisors sign an online declaration that they appropriately qualified to undertake the role.

20. GD said there were also concerns about the term ‘supervisor’ as it could be confused with professional supervisor.

21. KP advised that the recent TSLI survey indicated that the term TSLI supervisor is generally accepted and understood.
Review of the National Occupational Standards in Interpreting

22. The group was updated on the progress of the review of the NOSI.  Further updates would be published in the newsletter.
23. Instructus group who are facilitating the review would contact ASLI and VLP as part of  the research phase, and  invite them to join the steering or working groups.

Registered Sign Language Translators

24. KP suggested a Registered Sign Language Translator for VLP or ASLI joins the practitioners’ forum.

 Actions 
1. NRCPD to consider the suggestion of removing the structured/unstructured requirement for CPD.

2. NRCPD to research if other regulators publish guidance for registrants about social media.

3. NRCPD to explore improvements to published information about complaints.

4. The professional associations to discuss working together to write guidance for registrants about use of social media.

5. VLP/ASLI to nominate a translator to join the practitioners’ forum.

Date and time of next meeting

Thursday 15 September 2016 in York, time and venue TBC
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